[image: image1.jpg]Y Citrus
Growers

Association

Grower levies working for you!



[image: image1.jpg]     


31 March 2020 [Day 5 of Lockdown]
COVID 19: Memo 9 to Growers

Any information or opinion expressed in this communication is presented in good faith but with the express condition that the Citrus Growers' Association accepts no liability whatsoever for any loss or damage resulting from the use thereof.
Dear Growers

I was on a video link with a Spanish colleague yesterday, and later had an electronic conversation with a colleague in New Zealand – this interaction made me realise that we are all in this together; they are facing lockdown like us, and agriculture is allowed to continue. They were willing to share what they are doing to enable processes to continue within a country in lockdown. 

Experience from New Zealand: Most of our larger pack houses have divided their pack house teams into smaller “bubbles”. As most of our labour is seasonal labour from the Pacific Islands, this makes it relatively easy to organise.
 Each “bubble” will live together, travel to and from work together, and work together. No “bubble” can intersect with another “bubble”.
 In the pack house, the basic rule is that workers must keep 2m apart. However, as you know that is not always possible in the pack house. To address that, businesses have erected plastic barriers between people to provide that separation (see photo – please don’t share photo but just for your info). Protective equipment is also used where necessary.
 At all times there is physical separation between bubbles and sanitary requirements in place (sanitiser, hand washing, etc etc) 
 What all of this means is that, if there were to be an infection in the pack house (thankfully we haven’t had any to date) we can isolate the bubble and put them into quarantine. They won’t have had any contact outside their bubble so the risk of spread is practically zero. The affected  “bubble” work area can be thoroughly cleaned/sanitised and quarantined for a period (suggested 72 hours). Although there are no food safety issues, product packed at each station can be traced. 
This way only the “bubble” shuts down, not the whole pack house.  
 
MARKETS: Please find attached latest circular from Freshfel giving information on the EU.
SHIPPING LINES: A circular from BUSA included the following information from shipping lines.

1. MSC 
Mediterranean Shipping Company (MSC) sent out communique indicating that Shipping offices, Logistics and Depots will remain fully operational, however, with reduced staff. As advised by Transnet, exporters are required to clear their cargo and assign a transporter that is registered, with a permit, prior to the vessel berthing. All non-essential cargo must be evacuated from the terminal to avoid congestion. MSC indicated that non-essential and uncollected cargo will be evacuated to outside depots for storage during the lockdown period. All customers are reminded that due to the fact that Transnet is operating at reduced staff, heavy delays are expected. 

2. CMA-CGM 
On Thursday, 26 March, the group stated stated that all terminals are active in all ports called by the group. However, subsequent communications have clarified that ‘agents that apply for essential goods transportation themselves, could get permits granted. Non-essential goods, cleared, carrier haulage needs to be done, otherwise un-cleared non essentials will go to depots as overstay’. Furthermore, the French multinational shipping company has stated that normal overstay, lift-on/lift-off charges, etc. will apply. 

Source: CMA-CGM, 2020 

3. Maersk 
Maersk announced that their vessel operations team will be operating 24-hours during the lockdown period. Depots will remain open, however with limited staff and increased hygiene measures. Some financial relief options are offered to importers and exporters, such as an extended Standard Export Detention free time for Dry and reduced cancellation fees.

Source: Maersk, 2020
Preclearance programmes: Since receiving news from Japan that DALRRD is authorised to continue with preparations for Japan exports pending ability of Japanese inspectors to travel to South Africa, the USA have also confirmed the same arrangement in correspondence from USDA APHIS. We applaud and thank the plant health authorities for their understanding in these unusual times.

To date, South Korea has not responded to requests for a similar arrangement.

Latest Update from AgBIZ:

Dear Agbiz member,
The regulatory regime surrounding the lockdown is rapidly evolving and we will do our utmost to keep members informed. Herewith a summary of the new notices and important developments in the regulatory space which came out on Monday:

Directions issued by line ministers

Regulation 10 permits line ministers to issue additional ‘directions’ to supplement or clarify the Regulations. The following were directions identified as important to agribusinesses:

1. Transport

The Minister of Transport issued new directives on Monday afternoon:
Road transport

· Busses and taxis will now be allowed to operate from 05h00 until 20h00 each day but still only to transport employees of essential services or vulnerable people to and from grocery stores, medical care etc.

· Since all vehicle and licence testing centres are closed, the validity of any driver’s, learners, or vehicle licence that was due to expire during the lockdown period is given an additional 30 day’s grace period; and

· Tollgate operators, roadside emergency operators, employees responsible for the safe operation of roads and rail logistic operators are deemed essential services. 

2. Social services

The Minister of Social Development issued a directive to the clarify the following:
· All social service centres such as halfway houses, rehab centres, child and youth care centres, shelters for gender-based violence, old age homes and homes for persons with disabilities;

· May not release or take in any new patients nor allow visitations.

· The movement of children between co-holders of parental responsibilities is prohibited; and

· All essential services still operating must make provision for access by disabled persons to acquire essential goods or services.  

Herewith links to all the notices: 

Directives NGOs as essential services
Disaster Management Ac 57-2002 – toll gate essential services, extension of driver’s licences
Request: Please could you send any information on how the COVID 19 restrictions are impacting on your citrus business, or innovative ways you are implementing to keep workers safe, to justchad@iafrica.co. There are many consequences of the virus that we cannot predict, and may not identify if not alerted to them. In addition, if you have any information on the supply chain, markets or other factors that should be shared with the industry please let me know.

This is an opportunity to reboot and take stock of your life. 
Staff Cell numbers: Justin Chadwick 083 654 9591; Mitchell Brooke 082 892 9455; John Edmonds 083 232 3161; Paul Hardman 082 880 7933; Deon Joubert 083 675 3785; Robert Miller 084 510 5961; Gloria Weare 084 512 5578
Justin Chadwick



